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Look with favor upon our plans to prepare this Diocese 

to meet the opportunities Thou art placing before us.

Enlarge our vision and increase our faith that we may 

know ourselves to be called of Thee to attempt great 

things for Thy Kingdom. As faithful stewards of Thy 

bounty may we be moved to give in the spirit of joy and 

gratitude to the Episcopal Centennial Advance Program.

We beseech Thee to move the hearts and will of all 

our people to give and serve until our purposes are 

accomplished, to Thy honor and glory.

We ask this in the name of Him who taught us to give 

when He GAVE Himself upon the Cross, Thy Son 

Jesus Christ our Lord. Amen.

Bishop Kennedy has called upon all the clergy and laity 
of the Diocese to ask God’s blessing on the Episcopal 
Centennial Advance Program from  now until the end  

of the Campaign using the following prayer:

a ImiQhtu ©od , who has brought us into the 
Church of Thy dear Son, prosper, we pray Thee, 

all our endeavors to strengthen and extend Thy Church 

throughout these Islands, and in the world.



Bishop Kennedy Names Top Leaders 
For Advance Program Campaign

Bishop Kennedy has named two laymen, a laywoman, 
and two priests to top leadership in the coming Episcopal 
Centennial Advance Program. Mr. Rudolph A. Peterson 
has accepted the post of General Lay Chairman, and Mr. 
Carter Galt has been named as the Chairman of the Dio­
cesan Special Gifts Committee. Mrs. Robert E. White will 
serve as Chairman of the Diocesan Women’s Committee. 
The Reverend John J. Morrett will act as Diocesan Clerical 
Chairman, and the Reverend Paul M. Wheeler has been 
designated as Chairman of the Public Relations Committee 
and Speakers’ Bureau. Mr. Peterson is President of the 
Bank of Hawaii; Mr. Galt is a retired Vice-President of 
the Hawaiian Trust Company and a member of the Dio­
cesan Board of Directors; Mrs. White is a former Pres­
ident of The Churchwomen and the present Treasurer; 
the Reverend Mr. Morrett is Rector of the Church of the 
Holy Nativity and Chairman of the Department of Evangel­
ism; the Reverend Mr. Wheeler is Rector of St. Clement’s 
Church and Chairman of the Departments of Stewardship 
and Youth.

Island Chairmen also named by Bishop Kennedy are, 
Hawaii: Lay, Mr. Norman Greenwell; Clerical, the Vener­
able Gerald P. Loweth; Women’s, Mrs. Albert Holt. Kauai: 
Lay, Mr. Ernest A. Smith; Clerical, the Venerable Charles 
T. Crane; Women’s, Mrs. Fred Weber. Maui: Lay, Mr. 
August Markham; Clerical, the Venerable J. William An­
derson; Women’s, Mrs. Arthur Baldwin. Oahu: Lay, Mr.
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К. L. Ching; Clerical, the Reverend Robert Sheeran; 
Women’s, Mrs. William K. Jarrett.

In announcing the campaign leadership Bishop Kennedy 
said, "The willing acceptance of responsibility by these 
Church leaders shows we are ready to take further im­
portant steps forward in our Advance Program, steps on 
a larger scale than we have dared to attempt before, steps 
that are costly—not only in money but in time and effort 
and devotion. Through the Episcopal Centennial Advance 
Program we can experience a renewal of our unity and 
dedication which will strengthen and enrich every phase 
of our life and every single congregation!”

Special Convocation On February 6
The diocesan capital fund campaign has been designated 

the Episcopal Centennial Advance Program, commemo­
rating the coming of the 100th anniversary of the Episcopal 
Church in the Hawaiian Islands. The campaign will be 
inaugurated at a Special Convocation with an afternoon 
and evening session, to be held at Tenney Hall, St. Andrew’s 
Cathedral on Monday, February 6. Regular Annual Con­
vocation Delegates will attend plus special representatives 
from each parish and mission. Plans and procedures for 
the campaign will be presented for action and adoption. 
The schedule calls for all local parish and mission can­
vasses to begin March 19-

%
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THE REVEREND PAUL M . WHEELER

Bishop Burroughs And 
Mr. Budc To Speak

The Special Convocation which will kick off the Epis­
copal Centennial Advance Program will feature the Right 
Reverend Nelson M. Burroughs, Bishop of Ohio, and Mr. 
Chester A. Rude, Vice-Chairman of the Board of the 
Security First National Bank of Los Angeles, and former 
General Lay Chairman of the Diocese of Los Angeles 
Episcopal Advance Fund.

Mr. Rude will speak at the afternoon session on "The 
Voice of Experience.” Bishop Burroughs will give a 
special address to the delegates and special representatives 
at the evening dinner session at the Sheraton Meeting 
House.

Island Bailies To Be Held
Following the Special Convocation, Island Rallies for 

all church members, and local parish and mission dinners 
will be held to bring information, inspiration, direction 
and a workable plan to each congregation. Preceding each 
Rally, a workshop session and dinner will be held for 
Rectors and Vicars, Parish Chairmen, Committees, and 
workers. Bishop Kennedy and the General Lay Chairman, 
Mr. Rudolph A. Peterson, will address each Rally.

Campaign Week
During the week of March 19 to 26, all Episcopal 

Church families will be visited and invited to share in this 
great effort for our Diocese. With each Church member 
giving prayerfully and sacrificially, we shall be able to 
celebrate appropriately a glorious victory on Easter Day.

Campaign Officially Authorized
The campaign is the outgrowth of a study made by a 

committee under the direction of the Very Reverend James
S. Cox, Dean of St. Andrew’s Cathedral. After hearing the 
committee’s report, the I960 Annual Convocation accepted 
it and authorized that a capital funds campaign be con­
ducted in the spring of 1961, concluding on Palm Sunday. 
The Convocation also stated that this campaign have pri­
ority over any other campaign being considered between 
the fall of I960 and the spring of 1961.

First Biocesan Campaign
This will be the first diocesan capital fund raising effort 

since the establishment of the Church in the Islands.
A minimum goal of $375,000 has been set. This will 

provide for diocesan endowment looking towards eventual 
full diocesan status, missionary expansion, conference center 
and camp development, and the start of a new school for 
girls on Maui. It will also help provide for an increased 
ministry for our Church by participation in the expansion 
of the Church Divinity School of the Pacific.

E.C.A.P. Headquarters 
Diocesan House 

Queen Emma Square 
Honolulu 13, Hawaii 

Telephones 
507-280 
507-387
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DATE 

January 17 

January 27 

January 30 

February 5 

FEBRUARY 6

FEBRUARY 1;

FEBRUARY b

FEBRUARY 1(

FEBRUARY T

FEBRUARY 2< 
TO MARCH 1

March 2

March 9 

March 15 

MARCH 17 

MARCH 19

MARCH 20

MARCH 22

MARCH 24

MARCH 26

March 27 

March 29 

APRIL 2

Calendar For

Episcopal Centennial Advance Program
The Episcopal Church in the H aw aiian  Islands

DAY

Tuesday

Friday

Monday

Sunday

MONDAY

3 MONDAY  

f TUESDAY 

5 THURSDAY 

1 FRIDAY

Thursday

Thursday

Wednesday

FRIDAY

SUNDAY

MONDAY

EVENT OR DEVELOPMENT 

Appoint Parish or Mission Campaign Chairman and Committee 

Final date for mailing names of Parish and Mission Campaign Chairman and Committee 

Final date for mailing number who will attend Special Convocation 

Regular Annual Convocation opens

Regular Convocation adjourns at noon. SPECIAL CONVOCATION OPENS AT 2 
P.M., TENNEY HALL. Complimentary Dinner

ISLAND RALLY— OAHU, CATHEDRAL, HONOLULU

ISLAND RALLY—KAUAI, ALL SAINTS, KAPAA

ISLAND RALLY—MAUI, GOOD SHEPHERD, WAILUKU

ISLAND RALLY— HAWAII, HOLY APOSTLES, HILO

EPISCOPAL CENTENNIAL ADVANCE PROGRAM DINNERS IN ALL  PARISHES 
AND MISSIONS

Begin Parish and Mission Special Gifts solicitation 
Begin Parish and Mission Team Captains enlistment

Begin Parish and Mission Team Workers enlistment

Parish and Mission Special Gifts work completed

OPENING DINNER FOR TEAM ORGANIZATION IN ALL CHURCHES

EPISCOPAL C E N T E N N I A L  ADVANCE PROGRAM SUNDAY IN ALL 
CHURCHES
DEDICATION OF WORKERS

REPORT SUPPERS IN ALL CHURCHES. Parish or Mission Chairman telephones 
report results to Island Lay Chairman

WEDNESDAY REPORT SUPPERS IN ALL CHURCHES. Parish or Mission Chairman telephones
report results to Island Lay Chairman

FRIDAY REPORT SUPPERS IN ALL CHURCHES. Parish or Mission Chairman telephones
report results to Island Lay Chairman

SUNDAY CAMPAIGN CLOSES. VICTORY SUNDAY FOR INDIVIDUAL PARISHES AND
MISSIONS

Monday Rectors and Vicars W IRE  final reports to Bishop Kennedy

Wednesday Final Victory Report sent to all churches with message from Bishop

EASTER DAY DIOCESAN VICTORY ANNOUNCED IN ALL CHURCHES. BISHOP’S MESSAGE
READ
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Guest Speakers At E.C.A.l*. Special Convocation

M R. CHESTER A . RUDE 
O F LOS AN G ELES

THE RIG HT REVEREND NE LSO N  M . BURROUGHS 
BISH O P OF O H IO

The 59th Annual Convocation
The Right Reverend and Mrs. Anson P. Stokes, Jr., 

will arrive from Boston in late January to be guests of the 
59th Annual Convocation of our Missionary District, to 
be held February 3 -8 .

The Bishop of Massachusetts was Canon of St. Andrew’s 
Cathedral from 1945 to 1950 so will return to Hawaii 
warmly welcomed by his many friends. He will give the 
address at the Opening Service of Convocation on Sunday 
night, February 5th, at 7:30 p.m., in St. Andrew’s Cathedral. 
He will also address the Episcopal Young Churchmen at 
their banquet on Friday night, and the Junior Episcopal 
Churchmen of Hawaii Saturday noon at their luncheon. 
Both will be held at the Reef Hotel.

The Right Reverend and Mrs. Nelson M. Burroughs, 
of the Diocese of Ohio, will arrive on February 5th, as 
guests of the Special Convocation for the Episcopal Cen­
tennial Advance Program. Bishop Burroughs will address 
the Special Convocation dinner at the Princess Kaiulani 
Hotel, Monday night, at 6:30 p.m.

Another special guest for the Special Convocation will 
be an outstanding layman of the Diocese of Los Angeles, 
Mr. Chester A. Rude.

A reception honoring our guests of Convocation will 
be held in Davies Hall, following the Opening Service of 
Convocation.

January •  1961

BISH O P STOKES

It is the hope of the Bishop that as many of our 
members as possible will reserve the dates of Convocation 
to be present for all meetings.

Mrs. William Jarrett, Diocesan President of the Epis­
copal Churchwomen of Hawaii will preside at their annual 
meeting on Tuesday, February 7th, and Wednesday morn­
ing, at the round table discussion.

(Continued on Page 8)
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The R everend  W il l ia m  H a m ilto n  A u le n b a c h , J r. a n d  The R everend 
C o v y  E d w a rd  B la ckm o n , a t  th e  t im e  o f  th e ir  o rd in a t io n  to  th e  
p r ie s th o o d  on  D e cem b er 12 , 1 96 0 , a t  H o ly  N a t iv i t y  C h u rch . The 
R everend  M r. A u le n b a c h  is A sso c ia te  R ector o f  H o ly  N a t iv it y ;  The 
R everend  M r. B la ckm o n , V ic a r  o f  St. B a rn a b a s  M iss io n , E w a.

Cupid Scores Again
Two more of our bachelor priests have announced their 

engagements during the Christmas holidays. Mr. and Mrs. 
Stanley C. Lowry, of Santa Barbara, California, announced 
the engagement of their daughter, Anne Adair, to the 
Reverend William Hamilton Aulenbach, Jr., assistant rector 
of Holy Nativity Church, Aina Haina. The announcement 
was made at the home of the Reverend and Mrs. John J. 
Morrett at their annual Christmas open house.

Mr. Aulenbach is the son of The Reverend and Mrs. 
William H. Aulenbach, Sr., of Germantown, Pennsylvania. 
Miss Lowry is a teacher at the Holy Nativity Day School.

The couple will be married June 17th by the Bishop, 
at Holy Nativity Church.

The Reverend Thomas D. Hughes, of St. Andrew’s 
Cathedral, announced his engagement to Miss Margaret 
Ann Masters, on Christmas Eve. She is the daughter of 
Mr. and Mrs. George L. Masters, of Minneapolis, Minnesota, 
and a teacher at lolani School. She is a member of St. 
Andrew’s Cathedral.

The Reverend Mr. Hughes is the son of Mr. and Mrs. 
Franklin E. Hughes, of Athens, Ohio.

The wedding will be sometime this summer, with the 
Bishop officiating.

B ishop  B e n ito  C a b a n b a n , S u ff ra g a n  B ish o p  o f  th e  P h ilip p in e s , as 
he s to p p e d  b r ie f ly  in  H o n o lu lu  on  his w a y  to  th e  m e e tin g  o f  the  
House o f  B ishops, in  D a lla s , T exa s . B ish o p  K e n n e d y  w a s  o n e  o f 
h is co -consecra te rs  F e b ru a ry  24 , 1959.

Accept Full Salary
The Venerable Charles T. Crane, Vicar of All Saints 

Church, Kapaa, Kauai, and Archdeacon of Kauai, and the 
Reverend Thomas H. F. Masson, Vicar of St. George’s 
Mission, Pearl Harbor, have informed the Diocesan Office 
that their churches are assuming the full salary of the Vicar. 
This is a great step forward toward the self-support of the 
Diocese and we are indeed proud of this achievement.

Extend Sympathy
Sister Monica Mary, of St. Andrew’s Priory, was called 

to her home in Rice Lake, Wisconsin because of the serious 
illness of her mother, Mrs. Arthur R. P. Hayes. Her father 
is a retired clergyman.

Mrs. Hayes passed away on December 8th. We all 
join in extending deep sympathy to Sister Monica and 
her father.

With Deep Regret
It is with deep regret that the Bishop announces the 

resignation of Mrs. Florence Judd as head of our Diocesan 
Altar Guild. A recent serious illness has made this neces­
sary. We are deeply grateful for her many years of devoted 
and gracious service, and pray God will soon restore her 
to health.
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In s ta l lin g  o rg a n  in  St. A n d re w 's  C a th e d ra l

It Takes Au Artist To Do It
Have you ever seen an AEolian-Skinner organ before it 

was put together? To look at the parts strewn out in a 
big room you would first wonder whether a drainage 
system was to be installed in a Cathedral, or what—with 
pipes ranging from 16 inches to the size of a small pencil 
—4,121 of them.

The new organ being installed in the Cathedral of St. 
Andrew, Honolulu, is being done by Mr. Lawrence L. 
Schoenstein and his son, Terrence. They are representatives 
of the Company in San Francisco, and are the fourth 
generation of their family to do this intricate and important 
work, Mr. Schoenstein’s grandfather having come from 
Germany to install organs for this company.

The organ is custom made for the Cathedral. Mr. 
Schoenstein will do the final voicing of the instrument so 
that it will perfectly fit the acoustics of the Cathedral. The 
novice, when he views boxes and boxes of parts put in order 
with such titles as "Ped Mix,” "Liebel Ged, GT Violone, 
Ant G1 Teu (1 8 ),” "S. W. Harm FI, S. W. Acuta III 
R. K. S., Ch Block FI (Top end)” becomes bewildered 
and confused. Straight pipes, curved pies, rubber-looking 
pipes—where they will go "round and round” to make the 
melodious sounds of chimes, bells, organ tones for choirs 
and such demanding tones as are necessary for playing the 
correct interpretations of such composers as Bach, Men- 

( Continued on Page 8)

M iss J a n e  M a ts u d a , S e c re ta ry  to  M r. H e n ry  B u d d , D iocesan  T reas ­
u re r ,  c o u n tin g  co ins f o r  th e  P re s id in g  B ish o p 's  Fund f o r  W o r ld  R e lie f.

The Presiding Bishop’s 
Fund For World Relief

Holy Nativity Church, Honolulu, recently sent in an 
interesting assortment of coins for the Presiding Bishop’s 
Fund for World Relief. There were over 5,000 coins, 
weighing over 35 pounds. Scattered among the coins were 
a Mexican five cent piece, five Canadian pennies, one 
English farthing, one Japanese yen, one two and half dollar 
gold piece, one German penny and a Belgium 20 centime. 
The total amount raised for this was $198.14.

Presiding Bishop’s Theological Education 
Sunday Message For January 22, 1961

Episcopalians’ role of responsibility for the training of 
men for the ministry is emphasized by the Right Reverend 
Arthur Lichtenberger, D.D., Presiding Bishop, in his mes­
sage for Theological Education Sunday, to be observed 
January 22.

With thirteen young men from Hawaii in seminary, 
we have a real responsibility toward giving generously to 
the Theological Education Sunday offering. All of these 
men will be assigned to Hawaii, Okinawa or Taiwan.
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M r. Le o n a rd  S tre it ,  o f  W a rd ,  D resha m  a n d  R e in h a rd t, N e w  Y o rk , 
a n d  M rs . F rances A d a m s , in  th e  o f f ic e ,  in  th e  D iocesan  H ouse, f o r  
th e  E p isco p a l C e n te n n ia l A d v a n c e  P ro g ra m . M r. S tre it  is M a n a g e r  
o f  th e  P ro g ra m .

It Takes An Artist To Do It . . .
(Continued from Page 7) 

dolssohn, Brahms, Handel, Stainer, Devorak and others. 
Mr. Schoenstein and his son have the secret. Mr. Schoen- 
stein says this is the second time his son has installed an 
organ with him, so he hopes that he will become a tradi­
tional part of the family and join the AEolian-Skinner 
Company as an organ builder. It is a fascinating skill, but 
one that brings great pleasure to the many privileged to 
hear their finished task. All organs of this company are 
custom built for the individual church or institution pur­
chasing them. The Cathedral organ, upon completion, will 
cost $110,000. It has four manuels, six divisions, fifty-one 
stops, and seventy-one ranges.

It has been a privilege to have Mr. Schoenstein and 
his son working at the Cathedral. They have had to be 
athletes, as well as artists, to get the parts up a small ladder 
to the organ loft, where they are installing them.

. . . Happiness is that peculiar sensation that comes 
upon you when you are too busy to be miserable . . .

A  recen t c o n f irm a tio n  c lass o f  St. E liz a b e th 's  C h u rch , H o n o lu lu , 
s h o w n  w ith  th e  R ector, The R everend  C a n o n  W a i O n  S h im . They 
w e re  p re se n te d  to  th e  B ishop  o n  D ecem b er 18 th .

The 59th Annual Convocation . . .
(Continued from Page 5)

Bishop Stokes and Bishop Burroughs will speak to the 
clergy at their conference on Wednesday morning, which 
will be held in the Diocesan House.

All meetings of Convocation will open with a service 
of Holy Communion in the Cathedral at 8 a.m., at which 
the Bishop will be celebrant. St. Andrew’s Priory Choir 
will sing at the Communion service on Monday morning 
and the Iolani School Choir on Tuesday morning.

The combined choirs on Oahu will sing for the Opening 
Service on Sunday evening, led by Mr. James McClendon, 
Organist and Choirmaster of St. Andrew’s Cathedral.

The Bishop will give his Annual Address on Monday 
morning, in Tenney Memorial Hall.

ftatoanan Church Chronicle
S U C C E S S O R  T O  T H E  A N G L IC A N  C H U R C H  C H R O N IC L E

O ffic ial o rg an  o f th e  M iss io n ary  D is tr ic t  o f  H o n o lu lu  o f  th e  
P ro te s ta n t  E p isco p a l C h u rc h  in  th e  U n ite d  States 

E n te re d  as second-class m a tte r  F e b ru a ry  1 4 , 1 9 0 8 , a t th e  p o s t office at 
H o n o lu lu ,  H a w a ii ,  u n d e r  th e  A ct o f  M arch  3 , 1 8 7 9 -

T H E  R T . R E V . H A R R Y  S. K E N N E D Y , D .D .,  S .T .D .,  E d i t o r  

K A T H E R IN E  M . M O R T O N ,
A SSIST A N T  E D IT O R

T H E  H A W A IIA N  C H U R C H  C H R O N IC L E  is p u b lis h e d  o n c e  in  each 
m o n th , ex cep t J u ly  a n d  A u g u st. T h e  su b sc r ip tio n  p r ic e  is O n e  D o lla r  a 
year. R e m itta n c e s , o rd ers  a n d  o th e r  busin ess  c o m m u n ica tio n s  s h o u ld  b e  ad­
d ressed  to  B ish o p ’s O ffice, Q u e e n  E m m a S q u are , H o n o lu lu  1 3 , H a w a ii.




